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Report of the meeting of October 1, 2019 in Como
The 2019 annual meeting of  the LMAG of the Italy Section took place on October 1 at Fondazione Alessandro Volta, Villa del Grumello, Como.
Life Members attending the meeting included:P. Erratico, L. Pognante, R. Napoli,  S. Cerutti, G. Guardabassi, P. Maranesi, R. Negrini, A. Pigini and S. Treves.

Apologies were received from: Donati, Calandra, Pallottino, D’Amore, Goliani, Fellin, Sorrentino, Frisiani, Biglieri, Bonfigli, Farina, Andreucci, Tessitore, Parise, Mossotto, Schreiber, Rusconi, Del Re, Bucci, Orefice, Rivara, Galati, Salvaderi, Molinari, Clerici, Sami, Guenzi and Pietralunga.
Also present: Bernardo Tellini, Chair of the Italy Section, Stefano Massucco, Vice Chair and Vincenzo Piuri.
The meeting took place in the frame of the IEEE Day, worldwide celebrated every year on October 1 and in 2019 for the first time organized by the Italian and Swiss sections jointly.
At 11.30 am,  Giulio Casati, President of the Fondazione, welcomed the participants. Then Bernardo Tellini and Maria Alexandra Paun, Chair of the IEEE Swiss Section, introduced their sections and pointed out the several meanings of the event, aimed at celebrating, at the same time, the 10th IEEE Day, the 60th anniversary of the foundation of the Italy Section, and the 20th anniversary of the dedication of the Volta Milestone.

The joint meeting of the two Life Member Affinity Groups followed, in the presence also of the other participants in the program of the day, including representatives of Chapters and Student Branches of the two countries.

Co-Chairs: Antonio Savini, coordinator of the Italian LMAG and Hugo Wyss, Chair of the Swiss LMAG.

All the attendees around the table introduced themselves, highlighting their past and present experience and their activities in the IEEE. The reciprocal knowledge of activities and interests stimulated discussions and put the ground for possible actions to be developed. Among them: the possibility of proposing Milestones, and a long-term project in view of the Volta’s celebrations of 2027.It was also suggested to reciprocate the present Italian-Swiss meeting in 2020 on the occasion of the 60th anniversary of the setting up of the IEEE Swiss Section. 
The meeting ended up at 1.15 pm with a buffet lunch. 

In the afternoon the program continued with the presentation of a couple of innovative projects concerning batteries, one by Italian and the other by the Swiss Section.

Finally the Italian and Swiss Chapters on Industrial Electronics and Power and Energy as well as the Students and Young Professionals had the possibility of presenting their own activities.
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